
 

 

 
 

 

 
Department of Education & 

Early Development 
 

DIVISION OF STUDENT LEARNING 
 

801 West 10th Street, Suite 200 
P.O. Box 110500 

Juneau, Alaska 99811-0500 
Main: 907.465.8679 

 To: Fairbanks North Star Borough School District, Virva Elliott 

 From: Kelsey Smiley, Title I/Title III Program Manager 

 Date: June 21, 2018 

 Subject: Approval of Plan of Service for English Learners 

******************************************************************************************* 

The Alaska Department of Education & Early Development has reviewed and approved your district’s 
Plan of Service for English Learners for the effective dates of 6/5/2018 through 7/01/2023. A POS may 
be modified by submitting a revised POS if requirements or regulations change in any way that would 
require a modification, or if the district chooses to make changes to their Plan for serving EL students. 

Thank you for your continuing efforts to help all Alaska students meet challenging state academic and 
English language proficiency standards.  Please contact me if you have questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kelsey Smiley 

Title I & III ELL Program Manager 

 

cc: Courtney Preziosi, ESEA Program Manager 

 


